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May 9, 2024 

Please be advised that during the regular Council meeting of May 7, 2024 the following 
resolution regarding seeking support for the Province and Federal Government to work 
together to help end the national housing affordability crisis. 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024-224 

DATE:        May 7, 2024 

MOVED BY:  Councillor Branderhorst 
 
SECONDED BY:  Councillor Roberts 

 

WHEREAS there is an unprecedented national housing affordability crisis and substantial 
investments in new affordable social housing are required to address the overwhelming 
need; 

  

WHEREAS substantial investments in revitalizing existing affordable social housing are 
required to maintain existing housing stock so as not to make   the national housing 
affordability crisis worse; 

  

WHEREAS social support expansions are required to prevent families choosing between 
housing and other basic necessities of life; 

  

WHEREAS the national housing affordability crisis is most acute in Ontario, and unlike most 
Provinces and Territories in Canada, 47 Service Managers and District Social Service 
Administration Boards (SM/DSSAB) are responsible for delivering social supports, including 
housing affordability supports in this Province; 

  

WHEREAS many of these 47 SM/DSSABs in Ontario are larger than many provinces and 
territories in other provinces in the country, but lack the revenue, policy tools and powers of 
the Provincial and Federal governments to end the housing affordability crisis on their own; 

  

WHEREAS on March 25, 2024 our local SM/DSSAB (Prince Edward Lennnox and 
Addington Social Services) was notified by the Province that the Federal Government would 
be cutting $355 million in funding intended to support affordable social housing across the 
province, due to a disagreement about how community housing units are counted as part of 
the National Housing Strategy Action Plan; 
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WHEREAS any reductions in funding from the Federal and Provincial governments risks the 
termination of critically needed housing and social supports for some of the most vulnerable 
across Ontario; 

  

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the County of Prince Edward 
requests that the funding dispute between the Federal and Provincial governments be 
resolved to limit mounting harms to some of Ontario’s most vulnerable people; 

  

THAT the Federal and Provincial governments to continue to fund SMs/DSSABs in an 
amount equivalent to the monies under the CMHC-Ontario Bilateral agreement in the 
National Housing Strategy until a new funding agreement can be reached; 

  

THAT the Council of the County of Prince Edward advocate to the Federal and Provincial 
governments to establish a trilateral table including the SMs/DSSABs, to negotiate the final 
3 year tranche of funding under the National Housing Strategy; 

  

THAT Council direct the Mayor to write to the Provincial and Federal Ministers of Housing 
urgently requesting confirmation that financial support will continue for vulnerable 
households across Ontario currently in receipt of the Canada-Ontario Housing Benefit prior 
to May 31, 2024; and 

  

THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Federation of Canadian 
Municipalities, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Ontario Municipal Social 
Services Association, Prince Edward Lennox and Addington Social Services, the Eastern 
Ontario Wardens Caucus, and all Ontario Municipalities. 

 
Yours truly, 

 

Catalina Blumenberg, CLERK 

cc: Mayor Steve Ferguson, Councillor Branderhorst, and Marcia Wallace, CAO  
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